
COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION 

MINUTES 

MARCH 16, 2015  

 

The monthly meeting of the CCREA was held on Monday, March 16, 2015 at the 

West Cobb Senior Center. President David Stone called the meeting to order at 

10:30 a.m.  

Invocation was given by President David Stone followed by the Pledge of 

Allegiance to the Flag. 

NEW MEMBERS:  Annette Friant, RB Kelly, Linda Parrott, Harold Turner and 

Bob Boyd, welcome aboard! 

ILLNESS/BEREAVED: Bob Alexander home sick, Helen Dobson had a stroke 

she is in rehab. Mike Brice-home, Tom Arnold-hospital. Prayers are going out for 

each of them for a speedy recovery. 

PROGRAM: Chris Loeffler with BCBS reported on a cyber-attack computer 

breach on personal information that has put some at risk where personal 

information was released; names, social security number was compromised. It 

affect those, if you were enrolled with BCBS now and in the last 2–3 years. Letters 

will be mailed out explaining the situation and what you need to do.  A company 

All Clear were hired by BCBS, if you need to get in touch with All Clear you can 

call 877-263-7995.  You can also go on line Anthem site for truth and 

Anthemfacts.com.  Tressie Bloodworth from HR was here to also answer any 

questions we might have. 

Carol McCraw-Mortgage Broker, was here to talk about mortgagees. She brought 

alone with her, her associate broker, Barbara Dornbush and Attorney David Perrie.  

They spoke on now is the time to buy, the interest rates are at its lowest. Barbara 

went as far to say, they need your homes!  When you get a certain age you should 

down size, there is a great demand for your homes. 



TREASURER REPORT:  Mike Ball reported a balance of $6589.09 in the 

checking accounting as of March 16, 2015.  Motion was made and second to 

accept the report.  Motion carried. 

MINUTES: The November 17, 2014 minutes were printed and distributed.  

Motion was made and second to accept the minutes.  Motion carried. 

OLD NEW/BUSINESS: President Stone asking for volunteer to take over the 

snacks for our meetings. Helen is no longer able.  

A.  The Audit Committee report by Stuart Witham – Give to the board first.  

B. Proposed change to the Association By-Laws will be discussed at the next 

meeting (see attached).   

C. President spoke on important vaccinations for seniors.  Vaccinations has to be 

given at a medical facility for insurance payment (55 and older).   

D. Committee Assignments – he spoke with Liberty Mutual Insurance will offer 10 

or 20% discount for anyone who wants to sign up.  They want to pay for our Cook-

outs. 

Our first Door Prize winner for 2015 was Bob Weaver - $25 gift card. 

Cindy Ash need volunteer callers for special events to get a head count. 

Our next business meeting will be April 20, 2015, 10:30 a.m. at West Cobb Senior 

Center, Speaker will be Dan Reeves, former Atlanta Falcon Head Coach. 

There being no further business, President Stone adjourned the meeting 12noon. 

DURING THE MEETING, DON’T FORGET TO SILENCE YOUR 

PHONES! 

DON’T FOGET YOUR DUES - $24.00 

Have a bless Day! 

JoAnn Mann, Secretary 


